BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, October 21, 2003


Swampscott Public Library

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott Public Library   on Tuesday, October 21, 2003.  Chairman Marc Paster opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance: Chairman Marc Paster, Vice-Chair Daniel Santanello, Selectmen Reid Cassidy, Paul Levenson and William Hyde, Sr. and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Acknowledgment:

The Board recognized Mr. David Janes on his retirement from the Earth Removal Advisory Committee, thanked him for 9 years of service to the Town of Swampscott, and wished him well in his future plans.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to open public hearing request from Bickfords Restaurant for a Liquor License seconded by Selectman Cassidy. The Board heard from Attorney Bill Dimento who represents Bickfords Restaurant. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Santanello to approve Liquor License request from Bickfords with restriction on hours as follows: Monday thru Friday from 11am to 10 pm, Sundays from 12Noon to 10P.M, Friday and Saturday from 11am to 11p.m seconded by Selectman Levenson. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to close Public Hearing seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint Gary Barden to the Map Committee seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint Veeder Nellis to the Map Committee seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to appoint Gino Cresta to acting Director of Public Works effective November 2, 2003 seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint the following to the Rails to Trails Committee, Marc Barden, William Ryan, James Fox, Patricia Kravtin Horwitz, Wayne Scott, Thomas Reynolds, and David Whelan seconded by Selectman Levenson

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Cassidy to appoint Mark Bagnell to Recreation Board seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint John Maloney to Position of Firefighter seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Santanello to appoint Anthony Barbuzzi, Patrick Keating, and Daniel Waters to Fire Department Reserve List seconded by Selectman Levenson.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve dates for Board of Selectmen Meetings for December 9, 2003 December 16, 2003, January 6, 2004 and January 20, 2004 seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve the future Chair of the Board of Selectmen to hold a Annual Remembrance of September 11, Seconded by Selectman Levenson. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to approve MWPAT, Mass Water Pollution Abatement Trust Funding seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to accept Early Retirement incentive from the following: one member in Group1, and two member from Group 4, Public Safety seconded by Selectman Santanello.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve Hadley School PTA to use Linscott Park for family festival to be held on October 25, 2003 seconded by Selectman Levenson.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve overhanging sign for Fantasy Nails, 158 Humphrey Street seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to discontinue the use of banners to be hung at Linscott Park and the removal of banner poles located at Linscott Park seconded by Selectman Levenson. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to remove all signs and banners from Phillips Park seconded by Selectmen Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Levenson to deny request from the Swampscott Church of Spiritualism for the use of the banner pole at Linscott Park seconded by Selectmen Hyde. 

Update

A revised copy of Swampscott Police Departments Policy and Procedure entitled Post-Officer Shooting and Traumatic Incident Procedure 1.02 was given as an update to the Board.

Discussion

A discussion was held regarding the Commuter parking on Columbia Road. Residents voiced their concerns and recommended the following. Special parking stickers that will free up some spots. Reserved parking in lots be assigned to residents only. Park & Ride Van to pick up residents at central location and bring them to the train for their Commute. Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator, recommended forming a committee to come up with a workable solution for all.  This discussion was tabled until the Board of Selectmen Meeting to be held on November 7, 2003.

Commendation:

Marc Paster, Chair read a letter of commendation for Officers Locke and Sergeant Waters on their assistance with a medical emergency.

Marc Paster, Chair read a letter of commendation from Temple Beth El, Mr.Russell Grand, President thanking Sergeant Lord, Sergeant Carriston, Officers Wrenn and Officer Locke for their assistance with a security issue.

Town Administrators Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on Capital Improvements Project Status and his request from Department Heads to complete forms for each project that their department had received funding for and return completed forms to Assistant Town Accountant Linda D’Ambrosio by October 25, 2003. The Annual Financial Forecast presentation has been scheduled for November 12, 2003 at the Little Theatre in the Swampscott High School.

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Levenson wished everyone a happy and safe Halloween.

Selectman Hyde recommended a policy that would assist seniors in need of help with bagging their leaves. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator offered the Towns help on a case- by- case basis.

Selectmen Santanello wished Swampscott good luck against Gloucester during the Big Game.

Selectman Cassidy wished a speedy recovery to Officer Hoffman and wanted him to know everyone is thinking of him and keeping him in their prayers. 

Chair, Marc Paster wished Officer Hoffman good luck on his recovery also wanted to wish good luck to Swampscott against Gloucester, with both teams being undefeated it is a important game for all.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Levenson and seconded by Selectman Cassidy to adjourn meeting at 9:45P.M.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant

